Messages for Remittance Advices dated September 12, 2024 – September 19, 2024
	TO: all providerS
	RE: Pharmacy Vendor URL/Website Change

	NOTICE: On October 1, 2024, Magellan Rx Management LLC will become Prime Therapeutics Management LLC. At that time, the pharmacy vendor will move to a new website (URL). Until then, you can continue using the old site address (ar.magellanrx.com) or the bookmarks (favorites) you have created.
After September 16, 2024, you can access the new site at ar.primetherapeutics.com.

	TO: all Providers
	COVID Exemptions Are Being End Dated 9/30/2024

	The following COVID related exemptions are being end dated on 9/30/2024:

1) Claims with a COVID diagnosis will no longer bypass Audit 5105 (OUTPT/POD LAB X-RAY SERV LIMITED TO $500 PER SFY).

2) Claims with a COVID diagnosis will no longer bypass Edit 1050 (SERVICES REQUIRE PRIMARY CARE PHYSICIAN REFERRAL).

3) Member's Copay and Cost Share will no longer be bypassed for COVID treatment. As of 10/1/2024, members will have a copay/cost share for COVID treatment.

4) COVID OTC tests will no longer be covered.

5) Emergency Use Authorization (EUA) drugs for COVID not FDA approved will no longer be covered.

4) COVID OTC tests will no longer be covered.

5) Emergency Use Authorization (EUA) drugs for COVID not FDA approved will no longer be covered.

For more information on COVID unwinding go to: https://humanservices.arkansas.gov/u/covid-exemptions

	TO: Assisted Living providers
	RE: Medicaid Rate Adjustment for Assisted Living II Facilities

	To assisted living providers participating in the Arkansas Medicaid Living Choices program:  Beginning September 1, 2024, the daily Medicaid reimbursement rate for approved Living Choices beneficiaries will increase to $86.73 for both rural and urban facilities.  This new rate will replace the existing split rates of $81.59 for urban facilities and $85.67 for rural facilities.

The new rate of $86.73 will have an effective date of July 1, 2024.  Claims submitted by providers will be re-calculated for the period of July 1 through 
September 1 and a mass adjustment will be paid for the difference of the paid claim up to the new rate.  For example, urban facilities would receive a daily adjustment of $5.14 per day per resident and rural facilities would receive a daily adjustment of $1.06 per day per resident.

The Division of Medical Services will begin processing adjustments on September 1, 2024.


Thank you for your participation in the Arkansas Medicaid Program. If you have questions regarding these messages, please contact the Provider Assistance Center at (800) 457-4454 toll-free or locally at (501) 376-2211. Remittance Advices can be found using Search Payment History on the Arkansas Medicaid Provider Portal at https://portal.mmis.arkansas.gov/armedicaid/provider/Home/tabid/135/Default.aspx.
